TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MAY 5TH, 2008

SPECIAL MEETING / PUBLIC HEARING

AND WORKSHOP

 The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting / Public Hearing on Monday, May 5th, 2008 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:31 PM, and asked for a moment of silence for our troops still in harm’s way.

Roll Call:
Robert Cadwallader – absent

Joyce Hadden – present

Melissa Pastre - absent



Virginia Stern - present




David Tetor – present


A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to close this special meeting and enter into the advertised Public Hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Joyce Hadden – yes; Melissa Pastre – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.  Supervisor Tetor stated that the purpose of this Public Hearing was to solicit public comment on the request of Bullis Hall to apply for a change in use through the Planning Board.  With the current moratorium in effect, this application needs to have a waiver from the moratorium from the Town Board.  Discussion followed that the application would then be sent back to the Planning Board, and then to the Zoning Board of Appeals for their continued review.  Supervisor Tetor stated that he saw problems with parking, but the Planning Board was aware of this issue.  With no public comment heard, a motion to close the Public Hearing at 7:35 PM and go back into the Special Meeting was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Joyce Hadden – yes; Melissa Pastre – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.  
A motion was then made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Virginia Stern, to approve the moratorium waiver for the change of use for Bullis Hall on Hunns Lake Road in Bangall.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Joyce Hadden – yes; Melissa Pastre – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes. 

A motion was made at 7:38 PM to close the Special Meeting and adjourn by David Tetor, seconded by Joyce Hadden.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Joyce Hadden – yes; Melissa Pastre – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

The Town Board then continued to discuss other matters in their Workshop.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell








Town Clerk
